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The public is welcome to participate in this Town Council meeting. Open Forum offers citizens the opportunity 
to clarify an item on the agenda, address items not on the agenda, or comment on a communication or Consent 
Agenda item. Citizens are welcome to speak to the subject of a Public Hearing, and are allowed to speak at 
the discretion of the Council President or a majority of Councilors present, or at other times during the 
meeting, in particular during New or Unfinished Business.   
 
Anyone wishing to speak should use the microphone at the front of the room, stating their name and address 
for the record; comments must be addressed to the Council, not the audience. It is the Town Council’s hope 
that citizens and Councilors alike will be respectful of each other’s right to speak, tolerant of different points 
of view, and mindful of everyone’s time. 
 
Attachments for items on this meeting agenda are available to the public on the Town website at:    
http://www.jamestownri.gov/town-government/town-council/town-council-meetings-minutes/2018-
meetings-minutes/2018-meetings  
 
 
I. ROLL CALL 
 
II. CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
III. TOWN COUNCIL SITTING AS THE BOARD OF WATER AND SEWER 

COMMISSIONERS 
A) Approval of Minutes; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote 

1) July 16, 2018 (regular meeting)  
B) Open Forum 

1) Scheduled request to address 
2) Non-scheduled request to address 

C) Report of Town Officials - Status Reports; review, discussion and/or 
potential action and/or vote 
1)       Pumping Report 
2)  Town Projects Reports 

a) Town Wells 
b) Water Treatment Plant 
c) Transfer Pumping/Reservoir 
d) Distribution System 
e) Wastewater Treatment Facility  

3) Finance Director’s Report 
D) Unfinished Business 

 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
Jamestown Town Hall 

Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers 
93 Narragansett Avenue 

Monday, August 20, 2018 
6:30 PM 
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1) Water Resources Protection Committee – membership and focus, as 
requested by Councilor Meagher; review, discussion and/or potential 
action and/or vote 

E) New Business 
1) Fort Getty Campground: Metering of water usage at campsites, as 

requested by Councilor Dickinson; review discussion and/or 
potential action and/or vote 

 
Town Council Adjourns from sitting as the Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners 
 
IV. ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS, ANNOUNCEMENTS, PRESENTATIONS, 

RESOLUTIONS AND PROCLAMATIONS  
 

V. PUBLIC HEARINGS, LICENSES AND PERMITS 
 All approvals for licenses and permits are subject to the resolution of debts, taxes and appropriate 

signatures as well as, when applicable, proof of insurance. 
 

VI. OPEN FORUM       
 Please note that, under scheduled requests to address, if the topic of the address is available to be 

put on the agenda, the Council may discuss the issue 
A) Scheduled request to address 
B) Non-scheduled request to address 
 

VII. COUNCIL, ADMINISTRATOR, SOLICITOR,     
 COMMISSION/COMMITTEE COMMENTS & REPORTS 

A) Town Administrator’s Report: Andrew E. Nota 
1) Jamestown Golf Course update  
2) State Aid FY2018 Revised and FY2019 Enacted for the Town of 

Jamestown 
3) Island Rubbish Contract Renewal  
4) Final Overview of FY2019 State Budget as Enacted 
5) RI Interlocal Risk Management Trust Loss Prevention Training 

Schedule 
6) Building Code Commission Establishes Statewide Building Permit 

Fees   
 

VIII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
For past discussion documentation, please visit http://www.jamestownri.gov/town-government/town-
council/town-council-meetings-minutes/2018-meetings-minutes/2018-meetings  

A) Upcoming Meetings and Sessions – dates and times  
1) Scheduling of public informational session for Golf Course, Library 

and School Bonds; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or 
vote 

2) Town Council Meeting Schedule; review, discussion and/or potential 
action and/or vote  
a) September meeting schedule    
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IX. NEW BUSINESS 
A) Donation of Diepenbrock Sculpture to the Town of Jamestown for placement 

at East Ferry, as requested by Councilor Mihaly; review, discussion and/or 
potential action and/or vote  

B) Cell Tower development in the north end: IT Consultant Michael Glier; 
review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote  

C) Award of Bid: Jamestown Fire Department Rescue Boat Outboard Motors 
for One (1) F225XCA and One (1) LF225XCA 25” Shaft Yamaha four-stroke 
outboard motors to repower the 2008 28’ Protector Rescue Boat, with 
Yamaha OEM Equipment and Rigging and Two (2) Year On-site Service 
Contract, to Conanicut Marine Services, Inc. of Jamestown, RI for an amount 
not to exceed $49,000.00, as bid, as recommended by Fire Chief James Bryer 

D) Town–owned Lots in the Jamestown Shores (34) to be placed under the 
Conanicut Island Land Trust Conservation Easement for preservation, as 
requested by the Jamestown Conservation Commission; review, discussion 
and/or potential action and/or vote  
1) Memorandum of Town Planner Lisa Bryer 
2) Photographs and Maps of Proposed Conservation Easements in the 

Jamestown Shores  
3) 2012 Conservation Easement  

 
X. ORDINANCES, APPOINTMENTS, VACANCIES AND EXPIRING TERMS 

A) Appointments, Vacancies and Expiring Terms     
1) Jamestown Fire Department Compensation Committee (Two 

vacancies with three-year term ending dates of May 31, 2021; Fire 
Department Representative and Citizen-at-Large Representative); 
duly advertised; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or 
vote 
a) Letter of interest for reappointment 

i) Ron Barber (Fire Department Representative) 
2) Jamestown Zoning Board of Review (One vacancy with an unexpired 

five-year term ending date of December 31, 2018); review, 
discussion and/or potential action and/or vote 
a) Letter of resignation 

i) Joseph Logan 
b) Appointment of 1st Alternate to Member for the unexpired 

term to December 31, 2018 
i) Marcy Coleman 

c) Appointment of 2nd Alternate to 1st Alternate for the 
unexpired term to December 31, 2018 
i) Judith Bell 

d) Appointment of 3rd Alternate to 2nd Alternate for the 
unexpired term to December 31, 2018 
i) Lisa Hough 
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XI. CONSENT AGENDA 
An item on the Consent Agenda need not be removed for simple clarification or correction of 
typographical errors. Approval of the Consent Agenda shall be equivalent to approval of each item 
as if it had been acted upon separately. 
A) Adoption of Town Council Minutes 

1) July 16, 2018 (regular meeting) 
B) Minutes of Town Boards/Commissions/Committees 

1) Jamestown Seniors Working Group (04/05/2018) 
2) Jamestown Seniors Working Group (04/19/2018) 
3) Jamestown Zoning Board of Review (06/26/2018) 

C) CRMC Notices 
1) August 2018 Calendar  

D) Abutter Notification 
1) Notice of Proposed Administrative Decision:  An application for 

modification has been submitted to the Zoning Enforcement Officer, 
pursuant to Article 6, Section 609 of the Jamestown Zoning 
Ordinance. The Zoning Enforcement Officer has decided that the 
request is consistent with the requirements of 609.  You have the right 
to file a written objection to this determination and, if timely filed, 
the request for modification shall be denied.  If no written objections 
are received within thirty (30) days of July 26, 2018 the modification 
shall be granted. Application of Mark & Donna Hemphill, whose 
property is located at 120 Garboard St., and further identified as 
Assessor’s Plat 15, Lots 173 & 174, for a variance from Article 3, 
Table 3.2 (District Dimensional Regulations)to construct a 24’ x 26’ 
garage 11’3” from the side (Garboard) lot line, 15’ being required. 
Said property is located in a RR80 zone and contains 14,400 sq. ft. 

E) Event/Entertainment License Applications 
1) Applicant: Jamestown Police Department 

Event:  Wheels n’ Steel Touch-a-Truck 
Date:  October 7, 2018 
Location: Jamestown Police Station, 250 Conanicus Avenue 

2) Applicant: Arthur H. Washburn, Jr. 
Event:  Jamestown Seaside Family Cruise 
Date:  September 2, 2018 
Location: Fort Getty 

F) Vendor/Peddler License Application 
1) Applicant: Rebecca Madeiro 

Event:  Seaside Family Cruise 
Date:  September 2, 2018 
Location: Fort Getty 
 

XII. COMMUNICATIONS, PETITIONS, AND PROCLAMATIONS AND 
RESOLUTIONS FROM OTHER RHODE ISLAND CITIES AND TOWNS 
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A) Communications 
1) Letter of 5th Grade student Ayla White requesting Town Council 

support to change the age to buy cigarettes from 18 to 21 
2) Invitation of Jamestown Housing Authority to Board of 

Commissioners Annual Summer Cookout and 50th Anniversary 
Celebration on August 24, 2018  

3) Email of Peter Leary in support of the Federal Immigration Policy  
4) Letter of Josephine Rafanelli in support of an Immigration Protection 

Ordinance  
5) Letter of RIDOT announcing extension of comment period and 

scheduled public hearings for Environmental Assessment of Toll 
Locations on Routes I-95, I-195, US 6, and RI 146 to August 21, 2018 
at 6:00 p.m. (see letter for public hearing locations) 

6) Public Hearing announcement of RI Housing re: 2017 Consolidated 
Annual Performance and Evaluation Report on Wednesday, August 
29, 2018 at 5:00 p.m., RI Department of Administration Conference 
Room B, One Capitol Hill, Providence   

7) Announcement of Public Information Session “Solar 101” to learn 
the process and requirements for installing a rooftop solar system at 
your home or business on Wednesday, August 22nd, 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 
p.m., Jamestown Arts Center, 18 Valley Street, Jamestown  

 
XIII. AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING AND FUTURE MEETINGS    

A) Veterans’ Exemptions  
B) Part-time employee salaries  
C) Town Council/Public use of cell phones at meetings 
D) EMS Barn Property 
E) Safe Routes to School  
F) Abandonment of Bell Lane 
G) Jamestown Seniors Working Group Update (September 4) 
H) Fort Getty Program Discussion (September 17) 
I) Approval of Five-year Renewal of the Island Rubbish Recycling Contract 

(September) 
J) Fort Getty Utility Impacts (September) 
K) Water supply concerns in the Jamestown Shores (October) 

   
XIV. EXECUTIVE SESSION  
 
XV. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Pursuant to RIGL § 42-46-6(c) Notice of this meeting shall be posted on the Secretary of 
State’s website and at the Town Hall and the Jamestown Philomenian Library. In 
addition, notice also may be posted at the Jamestown Police Station and on the Internet 
at www.jamestownri.gov.  
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ALL NOTE: This meeting location is accessible to the physically challenged. If communications assistance is 
needed or other accommodations to ensure equal participation, please call 1-800-745-5555, or contact the 
Town Clerk at 401-423-9800, via facsimile to 401-423-7230, or email to cfernstrom@jamestownri.net not less 
than three (3) business days prior to the meeting.  
 
Posted on the RI Secretary of State website August 16, 2018 











































































































































	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Jamestown	Whale’s	Tail	
	

	



	

	

 
To the Town Council, 
 
Last month, the Jamestown Wharf came alive with the temporary installation of the 
Whale’s Tail, a glittering sculpture created by Jamestown’s own Peter Diepenbrock.  
 
This stunning nod to our Atlantic home animated the waterfront, sparked lively 
discussion and encouraged thoughtful discussion. As Jamestown residents, we connected 
through our appreciation of the Whale’s Tail and this striking work of art, like the marine 
mammal itself, slipped away from our view too soon.  
 
But now, we have the opportunity to bring an iconic centerpiece of this island’s lively 
arts scene back. Diepenbrock has agreed to fabricate a new Whale’s Tail, exactly like the 
one on temporary display last month.  
 
We are a group of Jamestown residents proposing to commission this sculpture from 
Diepenbrock, with private funds from the community, and donate the artwork to the 
Town of Jamestown for permanent placement in the East Ferry wharf area. At the August 
20 Town Council meeting, representatives of the group will present the concept and seek 
support from the Town Council for conditional acceptance of this plan.  
 
Why a Whale’s Tail? This is the Ocean State, a place defined by the seas, the tides, and 
the vast Atlantic beyond our shores. Whales once swam in a pristine Narragansett Bay 
and, with our renewed environmental commitment through Save the Bay and other 
organizations, may again one day. The Jamestown Whale’s Tail will serve as not only an 
aesthetic marvel but also an educational tool for schoolchildren on walking field trips.  
 
To date we have raised commitments of more than $45,000 to meet the project’s cost of 
$90,000, and are working with local builders on in-kind donations for the installation, 
platform and lighting. The timing could not be more ideal for the transformation of 
Jamestown’s bustling waterfront.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Members of the Jamestown Community 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



8/16/18	
	
Jamestown	Whale’s	Tail	Project	
	
Proposal	to	Jamestown	Town	Council:	
	
A	group	of	Jamestown	residents	is	proposing	to	purchase	a	Peter	Diepenbrock	sculpture,	
entitled	Jamestown	Whale’s	Tail,	with	private	funds	from	the	community,	and	donate	the	
artwork	to	the	Town	of	Jamestown	for	permanent	placement	in	the	East	Ferry	wharf	area.			
	
At	the	August	20	Town	Council	meeting,	representatives	of	the	group	will	present	the	concept	
and	seek	input	and	support	from	the	Town	Council	for	acceptance	of	this	plan.		
	
Sculpture	Description:	
	

Title:	 	 Jamestown	Whale’s	Tail	
	 Artist:	 	 Peter	Diepenbrock	

Size:		 	 9’8”	h	x	9’4”	w	x	8’d	
Material:		 Stainless	steel	
Weight:		 2000	pounds	
	

	 	 	 	
Project	Attributes:	
	

• The	acquisition	of	this	significant	piece	of	public	art	would	be	completely	privately	funded	and	
require	no	public	or	tax	payer	funding.			

	
• We	believe	the	installation	of	this	high	quality	sculpture	in	a	visible	location	on	the	waterfront	

would	support	the	prominent	role	the	arts	play	in	the	Jamestown	community	and	reinforce	a	
vital	ingredient	of	the	Town’s	unique	cultural	landscape	and	marine	heritage.	

	
• The	subject	matter	ties	the	artwork	to	the	Town	and	to	its	location	as	a	gateway	to	both	the	

ocean	and	the	Narragansett	Bay.	The	Whale’s	Tail	is	a	gesture	to	the	marine	environment	and	to	
Rhode	Island	as	the	“Ocean	State.”		

	
• Given	the	Town’s	current	investment	in	improvements	in	the	East	Ferry	wharf	area,	we	feel	this	

is	the	right	time	to	incorporate	an	appropriate	piece	of	art	in	the	waterfront	environment.	
	

• The	Whale’s	Tail	sculptor	is	a	longtime	Jamestown	resident,	and	the	placement	of	a	local	artist’s	
work	would	highlight	Jamestown’s	particular	strength	in	drawing	and	harboring	creative	talent	
to	our	town	and	island,	as	well	as	represent	the	Town’s	commitment	to	support	and	encourage	
the	work	of	our	community	members.	

	
• This	sculpture	has	been	pre-viewed	in	situ,	when	another	version	of	the	piece	was	on	temporary	

display	earlier	this	summer.		Its	presence	in	the	wharf	area	generated	great	enthusiasm	and	
wide	support	from	Jamestown	community	members.	It	has,	in	a	sense,	already	been	“market	
tested”	with	very	positive	results.	











































Office of the Town Planner 
  MEMORANDUM 

 
 TO: The Honorable Town Council 
  Ms. Kristine S. Trocki, Esq., President 
 FROM: Lisa W. Bryer, AICP, Town Planner 
 RE: Additional Town Lots requested for preservation by 
  Conservation Easement to Conanicut Island Land Trust 
 DATE: August 15, 2018 
 
The Town of Jamestown preserved 86 Lots in the Jamestown Shores in 2012 for groundwater 
protection by granting a conservation easement to the Conanicut Island Land Trust (CILT).  The 
Jamestown Conservation Commission has been instrumental in administering management of 
these lots with the assistance of the CILT.  Since that time the Town of Jamestown has secured 
ownership of an additional 34 lots in the Jamestown Shores.  The Conservation Commission is 
now advocating that the additional 34 lots be preserved in a similar fashion.  I have worked with 
Joyce Antoniello of the Conservation Commission in vetting these properties to ensure the Town 
had no municipal need for these properties prior to preservation. 
 
I have attached mapping, photographs and description of these properties as well as the previous 
conservation easement for your information. 
 
The Conservation Commission is asking that the Town move forward on preservation of these 
lots in perpetuity to assist with preservation of the vital groundwater which serves residents of 
the Jamestown Shores. 
 
 
 
C: Andy Nota, Town Administrator 
 Peter Ruggiero, Town Solicitor 
 Joyce Antoniello, Conservation Commission 
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                           Cheryl A. Fernstrom, CMC  
                                                 Town Clerk/Probate Clerk 

 
MEMORANDUM 

              
  
TO:   Andrew E. Nota, Town Administrator  

FROM:  Cheryl Fernstrom, Town Clerk 

DATE:  August 16, 2018 

SUBJECT:  Appointments, Vacancies and Expiring Terms       
               
 
The following is an update on Board/Commission/Committee vacancies, appointments, and resignations.   
 

Jamestown Fire Department Compensation Committee  
2 Vacancies – terms expiring 5/31/2018 

 
Citizen-at-Large Representative and Fire Department Representative. Ron Barber contacted me regarding 
the Committee and stated he thought his first appointment as Fire Department Representative was for the 
unexpired term of Bill Murphy, who was elected to the Town Council in 2009. Further research confirmed 
this to be true, and he has not served three consecutive full terms, and is eligible for one more consecutive 
term per Charter. Ron would like to continue for a third consecutive term. He is the only citizen interested 
in serving as Fire Department Representative. There are no applicants for the Citizen-at-Large 
Representative vacancy. I would like to place this on the August Council agenda.  
 

Jamestown Zoning Board of Review  
1 Vacancy – term expiring December 31, 2018 

 
Zoning Board of Review Member Joseph Logan has submitted a letter of resignation from the Board. 1st 
Alternate Marcy Coleman has confirmed she is ready to move up to the Member position for the unexpired 
term to December 31, 2018. The 2nd Alternate and 3rd Alternate will be moved up accordingly, and Judy 
Bell and Lisa Hough have confirmed they are ready to move up, and the vacancy for the 3rd Alternate will 
be advertised.  I would like to place the resignation of Member Logan and moving up of the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 
Alternate on the August Council agenda.  
 

Jamestown Affordable Housing Committee  
1 Vacancy – term expiring 5/31/2018 

 

Town of Jamestown  
Town Clerk’s Office 

Town Hall  
93 Narragansett Avenue 

Jamestown, Rhode Island 02835-1199 
401-423-9800     Fax 401-423-7230 
Email: cfernstrom@jamestownri.net   
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There is one vacancy created by the resignation of Edie Flynn. Last August John Gillespie applied and was 
interviewed for the Affordable Housing Committee. Perhaps the Council would consider appointing him 
without an additional interview.  
 

Jamestown Traffic Committee 
1 Vacancy – term expiring December 31, 2018 

 
To date there are no applicants for the Citizen-at-Large Member vacancy.  
 
Posting and advertising for all vacancies will continue. Thank you.  
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TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
July 16, 2018 

I. ROLL CALL 

Town Council Members present: 
Kristine S. Trocki, President 

Michael G. White, Vice President 
Blake A. Dickinson 
Mary E. Meagher  
Eugene B. Mihaly  

Also in attendance: 
Andrew E. Nota, Town Administrator 
Christina D. Collins, Finance Director 

Michael C. Gray, Public Works Director 
Lisa W. Bryer, Town Planner 

Edward A. Mello, Police Chief 
Andrew J. Wade, Recreation Director 

Mary Lou Sanborn, Library Trustees Chair 
Paul Housberg, Library Trustees Vice Chair 

Donna Fogarty, Library Director 
Wyatt A. Brochu, Town Solicitor 

Denise Jennings, Water Clerk 
Cheryl A. Fernstrom, Town Clerk 

II. CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

President Trocki called the regular meeting of the Jamestown Town Council to order at 
6:38 p.m. in the Jamestown Town Hall Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers at 93 
Narragansett Avenue, and Councilor Dickinson led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

III. TOWN COUNCIL SITTING AS THE BOARD OF
WATER AND SEWER COMMISSIONERS

The Town Council convened as the Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners at 6:38   
p.m. and adjourned from sitting as the Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners at 7:21    
p.m.  See Board of Water and Sewer Commissioners Meeting Minutes.  

IV. ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS, ANNOUNCEMENTS, PRESENTATIONS,
RESOLUTIONS AND PROCLAMATIONS 

None. 

V.  PUBLIC HEARINGS, LICENSES AND PERMITS 
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A motion was made by Councilor Meagher with second by Vice President White 
to convene as the Alcoholic Beverage Licensing Board at 7:21 p.m. President Trocki, 
Absent; Vice President White, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, 
Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

TOWN COUNCIL SITTING AS THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE 
LICENSING BOARD  
1) Pursuant to Title 3 Chapter 7 of the General Laws of Rhode Island

1956 and as amended the following license application has been 
received under said Act for September 22, 2018:  

CLASS F (NON-PROFIT) 
Saint Mark Church 

60 Narragansett Avenue 
Jamestown, RI 02835 

a) Approval of the CLASS F (NON-PROFIT) LIQUOR
LICENSE; review, discussion and/or potential action
and/or vote

b) Request for waiver of Class F (Non-Profit) Liquor License
Fee ($15.00); review, discussion and/or potential action
and/or vote

A motion was made by Councilor Meagher with second by Councilor Dickinson 
to approve the Class F Liquor License. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, 
Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

A motion was made by Councilor Meagher with second by Vice President White to 
waive the fee. President Trocki, Absent; Vice President White, Aye; Councilor 
Dickinson, Nay; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

A motion was made by Councilor Meagher with second by Councilor Mihaly to 
adjourn as the Alcoholic Beverage Licensing Board at 7:22 p.m. President Trocki, 
Absent; Vice President White, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, 
Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

Licenses and Permits 
1) Event/Entertainment License; review, discussion and/or potential

action and/or vote 
a) Applicant: Saint Mark Church

Event: Summer Festival 
Date: September 22, 2018 
Location: 60 Narragansett Avenue 
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A motion was made by Councilor Meagher with second by Vice President White 
to approve the License. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, Aye; Councilor 
Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

2) Bingo License (Annual-$100.00) for the period July 16, 2018 to
November 30, 2018; review, discussion and/or potential action
and/or vote
b) Friends of Jamestown Seniors, Inc.

Address: 6 West Street
i) State Bingo Permit

A motion was made by Councilor Mihaly with second by Vice President White to 
approve the Bingo License. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, Aye; 
Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

Councilor Meagher recuses on the next agenda item, leaves the Council table, and files the 
appropriate form.  

3) Entertainment License (Annual-$140.00) for the period July 16,
2018 to November 30, 2018; review, discussion and/or potential
action and/or vote
a) Village Hearth Bakery, Inc. dba: Village Hearth Bakery

Address: 2 Watson Avenue
i) Proposed entertainment

President Trocki noted concerns for parking in the Watson Avenue area. Dorianna Carella 
and Andrea Colognese of Gondola Avenue, owners of Village Hearth, are in attendance and 
request to have music, primarily acoustic guitar and light jazz, approximately once per 
month on a Saturday and/or Sunday, 4:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m., when serving pizza. The live 
music would be the same type as the recorded music played currently.  

Council comments. 
Councilor Dickinson asked for the location of the live music and was informed it would be 
inside the bakery and on the deck. President Trocki commented on potential noise, 
disturbance of neighbors, and parking concerns in the congested area. Mr. Colognese and 
Ms. Carella stated they do not think there is a parking problem, customers realize they have 
to walk to the bakery from on-street parking, and don’t believe entertainment will bring 
additional traffic and parking problems.  

President Trocki suggested a trial period with an evaluation of parking issues. Councilor 
Dickinson asked for approval on a contingency basis. Town Administrator Nota addressed 
parking issues in the immediate area. Parking is prohibited on the entire south stretch of 
Watson Avenue due to the narrow width and hazardous nature of the road and customers 
who park there are subject to ticketing. The Police Department has experienced parking 
issues in the area and the customer base need to know they cannot park on the south side 
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of Watson Avenue. Mr. Nota agrees there will be a negligible increase in traffic and/or 
parking.  Discussion continued.  

Chief Mello stated he did not sign the application as all the information he needed for 
review prior to signing was not available. Customers believe they can run in and just park 
anywhere, creating a dangerous situation, and cannot short-term park on the south side of 
Watson Avenue, which is prohibited due to safety concerns, not time limits. Granting of 
the license should stipulate time and days for music entertainment, non-amplified 
acoustical music only, no outdoor speakers, and limited to the inside area. With open doors 
in the summer, area residents will hear the music. The operators of Village Hearth agree to 
the stipulations. Chief Mello comments on challenges and illegal signage stipulating 15 
minute parking only in front of bakery, which must be removed. Ms. Carella stated they 
put up the sign to accommodate short-term parking for customer pickup. Chief Mello stated 
the Police Department will assess the area for proper signage, monitor the area, and report 
back to Council. President Trocki expressed concern for children walking to and from the 
schools, library and playground. Discussion continued. 

The operators stated there have been no accidents related to parking and traffic for the 
bakery during the 17 years they have been in business. Maria Carella commented there are 
no children going to school on Sundays when there would be music.   

Peter Coble of Narragansett Avenue stated the Village Hearth should be given a chance. 
When they are open, schools are closed.  

A motion was made by Councilor Mihaly with second by Councilor Dickinson to 
move approval with the stipulations and agreements that have been made in the 
course of this conversation. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, Aye; 
Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Recused; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

Councilor Meagher returns to the Council table. 

VI. OPEN FORUM

Scheduled request to address. None. 
 Non-scheduled request to address. 

Richard Hitt of Schooner Avenue asked if he could speak when the immigrant protection 
ordinance is addressed. He was informed yes.  

Helen O’Grady of Schooner Avenue noted Jamestown Sanctuary’s request to amend the 
May 21st Council Minutes to reflect their request for a public hearing and vote for adoption 
of a proposed immigrant protection ordinance and submission of a petition of support with 
500 signatures. President Trocki stated their request will be reflected in these Minutes and 
will be on the next meeting agenda for review of the May Minutes.    

VII. COUNCIL, ADMINISTRATOR, SOLICITOR,
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COMMISSION/COMMITTEE COMMENTS & REPORTS 

 Town Administrator’s Report 
Town Administrator Nota provided the following updates: 

1) Water Resources Protection Committee
The sub-committee of the Conservation Commission is reviewing well data issues. The 
Conservation Commission has placed water supply issues high on its list of priority 
concerns.   

2) Whale’s Tail
The sculpture is scheduled to leave East Ferry on Friday, July 20th, to its home in 
Tarrytown, NY. Feedback on the sculpture’s temporary display has been positive.  

3) North Road Reconstruction
Work is scheduled to begin this week and continue into the fall. 

4) Final Legislative Briefing on 2018 Session
The RI League of Cities and Towns Tracking report for the 2018 session is part of the 
Council Meeting packet.  

5) Plastic Bag Ban – Local Compliance and Hardship Variances
The hardship variance application submitted by Conanicut Marine and approved by the 
Town Administrator was referenced.  

Jim Wharton of Hamilton Avenue asked if CMS is the only business given a variance. He 
was informed CMS is the only applicant to date, and expires May 31, 2019. Mr. Wharton 
noted other businesses still use plastic bags. He was informed of the types of plastic bags 
and uses allowed by the ordinance and urged to inform Building/Zoning Official Costa of 
any unintentional violation of the ordinance that went into effect on April 22, 2018 (Earth 
Day).  

Jamestown Philomenian Library Board of Trustees Building Renovation 
Committee – Building Renovation Project Update; Vice Chair Paul 
Housberg and Chair Mary Lou Sanborn 

President Trocki noted the Estimated Project Costs and Cost Configuration documents 
prepared by the Renovation Committee included in the Council packet. Vice Chair 
Housberg stated the cost estimates were prepared by the architect (Mohamed Farzan) based 
on the schematic design submitted to Council in April and will be refined as we get into 
design development. The first column reflects expenses proposed as Town Funded, the 
second column reflects the Priority for Fundraising, and if all fundraising goals are 
achieved, the third column reflects what they would like to include. Councilor Meagher 
commented $3.4 million differs from the $2.2 million previously presented. The $1 million 
Bond covers maintenance and repairs that are essential and the Town’s responsibility 
regardless of whether or not the Bond is approved by the voters in November. The solar 
array is included in the Town Funded column. Capital funding will also be used for 
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expenses in the first column. Discussion ensued of expenses eligible for reimbursement 
through OLIS.     

Trustees Chair Sanborn commented on costs that qualify for OLIS reimbursement. OLIS 
is in the process of increasing their reimbursement from $175 per square foot to $250 per 
square foot and revising their application process, and advised the Library to wait until the 
OLIS reimbursement and application revision is finalized so that the application will only 
have to be submitted once.  Lengthy discussion ensued. The next quarterly update will be 
in October.  

Former Town Administrator Bob Sutton commented a clearer discussion of how much 
money the Town has and how much they plan to spend on the project is needed and 
fundraising needs to be mapped out.  

VIII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Golf Course grounds maintenance and improvements; review, discussion 
and/or potential action and/or vote 
1) Adoption of Resolution No. 2018-17 Authorizing Improvements to

the Jamestown Golf Course
Town Administrator Nota provided a synopsis of his ongoing conversations with Public 
Works Director Gray and Golf Course Operator Mistowski regarding key maintenance 
challenges for course improvements that need to be addressed (separate from the Bond for 
a new Clubhouse building). An ambitious plan is needed to facilitate timely action for 
course greens improvements, with funding from the Golf Course Capital Fund. The 
estimated cost per green is $20,000 to $25,000, with labor and expertise provided by the 
operator. Review of funding available through lease payments and capital funding 
proceeded. The action plan proposed consists of:  

· Engagement of professional support from URI and USGA experts regarding Greens
reconstruction. Preliminary discussion held on July 12th with USGA Agronomist
James Skorulski was noted.

· Reconstruction of the most seriously impacted greens (approximately 70,000 sq.
ft.) this summer to be ready for next season. Recommended improvements include
excavation, replacement of subsoils, seeding, and irrigation system improvements
with separation of effluent and fresh water sources.

· Application for CRMC permitting to enlarge existing freshwater source and
development of secondary runoff water source for greens irrigation, with effluent
use on fairways and rough.

· Rebuild existing effluent pond, including removal of sediment and old liner and
installation of new liner.

· If reconstruction of greens is approved, renegotiation of the one-year lease
extension agreement.

· Negotiation of a short-term one to two-year lease to complete planned
improvements.
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· Public RFP process for a long-term lease arrangement based on State purchasing
laws as advised by the Solicitor.

This is a solution-driven plan that will solve problems at the course. To move forward 
Council support is needed.  

Councilor Dickinson encouraged Council members to visit the Golf Course. There is a lot 
of risk and if there is an incentive to move this out a couple of years it would be better. 
What is proposed is a great start.  

President Trocki commented on the consultant and his recommendations. She is in favor 
of hiring an expert to move this forward and hopes the bond is approved and all can work 
together.  

Public Works Director Gray explained the meeting tomorrow with CRMC is the initial step 
in the permitting process. Town Administrator Nota stressed the need for fresh water for 
the greens.  

Golf Course Operator Joe Mistowski commented on his 46 years as a golf course operator. 
He explained the poor conditions at the golf course that are hurting his business that need 
to be addressed now. Discussion ensued of the content and conditions in the effluent water 
source and its effect on the greens over an extended period of time.   

President Trocki stated an MOU needs to be developed and adopted to preserve this asset. 

Town Administrator Nota stated with a conceptual approval of the plan we will begin work 
tomorrow. Mr. Mistowski noted he is comfortable with the plans.   

Town Administrator Nota is requesting the entire amount of golf course funds to repair the 
golf course greens. The risk Mr. Mistowski is taking needs to be honored in open session 
so that his interest is protected.   

Bob Sutton of Rosemary Lane noted the permitting process through RIDEM in 1992 to use 
Treatment Plant water for irrigation rather than dumping it into the Bay. Jamestown is one 
of the few golf courses to use effluent, and RIDEM was very supportive. Discussion 
continued of the relationship between the operator and the town and the positive asset 
created as a result of this partnership. Applause.  

Mike Smith of West Reach Drive commented the Mistowski’s are facing both short-term 
and long-term income negativity and recommends a long-term lease be negotiated with the 
Mistowski’s now.  Applause. 

Peter Coble of Narragansett Avenue stated he has been golfing for 28 years. The course 
was in shambles when Joe Mistowski took over, he turned it into one of the best courses in 
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New England, it would be foolish to let anyone else run it, and he should be given a long-
term lease. Applause. 

Derek Blackman of Lincoln Street commented we have a problem maintaining the golf 
course and the condition of the course and greens needs to be addressed, which will cost a 
good deal of money. If it’s not too late the proposal for a new golf course building should 
be dropped until the Town has solved the problems of the greens. He was informed it is not 
possible.  

A motion was made by Councilor Dickinson with second by Councilor Meagher to 
adopt the July 12th Golf Course Improvement Plan with one noted change in F to 
remove one and keep the two to give the operators an opportunity to at least have a 
two-year extension and as stated we would then revisit the schedule for the official 
ten-year lease that is required by the State bidding process. President Trocki, Aye; 
Vice President White, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; 
Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

Immigrant Protection Ordinance/Policy and development of a working 
group; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote, continued 
from June 18, 2018 

President Trocki stated she was absent on June 18th due to illness and has read the Minutes 
and emails and is up to speed. Councilor Meagher commented she requested to have this 
item on the agenda and to form a working group. President Trocki noted this is important 
and there is common ground we can all get behind to develop a plan for the community.   

Councilor Meagher noted a working group should include two Council members, three 
members of Conanicut Sanctuary, Chief Mello, Town Administrator Nota and Town 
Solicitor. This is an advisory ad hoc group to facilitate the discussion to create a policy or 
recommendation to bring before the Council. Councilor Mihaly agreed we need to put 
together a group. 

Richard Hitt of Conanicut Sanctuary recommends three members of Conanicut Sanctuary 
and an immigration attorney. He would like to see a plan when this will take place. 
Councilor Meagher stated the Town Clerk will set up a session to take place at Town Hall 
with proper notice, with a report to Council at the September 17th regular meeting. 
Submission of names and email addresses should be forwarded to the Town Clerk.  

President Trocki referenced the Attorney General’s Open Government Summit on July 27th 
and suggested Working Group members try to attend to learn about the requirements of the 
Open Meetings Act.   

Helen O’Grady would like clarification there will be three members of Conanicut 
Sanctuary and Immigration Attorney Carl Krueger on the working group. Council agreed.  
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Peter Coble of Narragansett Avenue asked for further clarification and President Trocki 
explained the goal of the working group, including a report to Council at the September 
17th regular meeting.  

Patricia Leyden of Port Avenue asked for information on the Open Government Summit. 
She was informed of the date, time and that attendees must pre-register as there is limited 
seating. The video of the session is posted on the internet. For more information contact 
the Town Clerk.   

Upcoming Meetings and Sessions – dates and times 
1) Town Council Meeting Schedule for Summer 2018; review,

discussion and/or potential action and/or vote     
President Trocki noted the Council holds one meeting in July and August and the next 
meeting is August 20th. Discussion ensued of the September meeting schedule and the 
possibility of a special meeting for the Golf Course.  

IX. NEW BUSINESS

Acceptance of unaccepted, platted paper streets in Jamestown; review, 
discussion and/or potential action and/or vote 

President Trocki referenced Town Planner Lisa Bryer’s memorandum explaining the 
research on “paper streets” and why they are problematic with recommendations for 
addressing them going forward. Town Administrator Nota stated the Town is facing the 
issue of unaccounted for property the it doesn’t have control over with more frequency. We 
want to be a participant and take possession of such property as it will be a lengthy process 
to develop an ordinance.  

Solicitor Brochu explained the process of accepting platted streets referred to as an 
incipient dedication. Until such time as a platted street (on the original recorded plat) is 
accepted by Town Council vote, usually in the form of a resolution, it is not town property. 
The subject streets need to be identified, surveyed, and a determination made of whether 
there are encroachments or other issues. Lengthy discussion ensued.  

Solicitor Brochu gave examples of problematic issues. Town Administrator Nota stated we 
need to begin the process, which will be brought back at a future date. Discussion 
continued.  

Approval of language for three (3) Bond Issue Questions for submission to 
the Secretary of State for placement on the November 6, 2018 General 
Election Ballot; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote 
1) Authorizing the Town of Jamestown to Issue General Obligation

Bonds and Notes in an amount not to exceed $5,900,000 to Finance 
Replacements, Renovations and Improvements and Related 
Equipment at the Jamestown Public Schools  

2) Authorizing the Town of Jamestown to Finance Library
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Renovations, Repairs and/or Expansion and Related Equipment by 
the Issuance of not more than $1,000,000 Bonds and Notes Therefor. 

3) Authorizing the Town of Jamestown to issue General Obligation 
Bonds and Notes in an amount not to exceed $2,900,000 to Finance 
New Construction, Demolition, Renovations and/or Improvements 
to the Jamestown Golf Course and Facilities at 245 Conanicus 
Avenue and Related Equipment 

President Trocki read the three Bond questions developed by Bond Counsel based on the 
legislation approved in the General Assembly.  

 
A motion was made by Councilor Mihaly with second by Councilor Meagher to 
approve the language for the three bonds for submission to the Secretary of State for 
placement on the November 6, 2018 General Election Ballot.  President Trocki, Aye; 
Vice President White, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; 
Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  
 
X. ORDINANCES, APPOINTMENTS, VACANCIES AND EXPIRING TERMS  
 

 Appointments, Vacancies and Expiring Terms 
1) Jamestown Affordable Housing Committee (Two vacancies with 

three-year term ending dates of May 31, 2021); duly advertised; 
review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote 
a) Letter of interest for reappointment  

i) Heather Lopes   
 

A motion was made by Councilor Meagher with second by Vice President White          
to reappoint Heather Lopes. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, Aye; 
Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  

     
2) Jamestown Fire Department Compensation Committee (Two 

vacancies with three-year term ending dates of May 31, 2021; Fire 
Department Representative and Citizen-at-Large Representative); 
duly advertised; no applicants; review, discussion and/or potential 
action and/or vote 

3) Jamestown Traffic Committee (One vacancy with an unexpired 
three-year term ending date of December 31, 2018; Citizen-at-Large 
Representative); duly advertised; no applicants; review, discussion 
and/or potential action and/or vote 

Advertising of vacancies will continue.  
 

XI. CONSENT AGENDA 
 
A motion was made by Councilor Meagher with second by Vice President White to 
approve and accept the Consent Agenda. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, 
Aye; Councilor Dickinson, Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.  
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 The Consent Agenda approved consists of the following: 
Town Council Minutes 
1) June 18, 2018 (interview session)
2) June 18, 2018 (regular meeting)
3) June 18, 2018 (executive session)
Minutes of Town Boards/Commissions/Committees 
1) Jamestown Philomenian Library Board of Trustees (06-11-2018)
2) Jamestown Philomenian Library Building Renovation (05-15-2018)
3) Jamestown Planning Commission (05-02-2018)
4) Jamestown Planning Commission (05-16-2018)
5) Jamestown Planning Commission (06-06-2018)
6) Jamestown Zoning Board of Review (05-22-2018)
CRMC Notices 
1) July 2018 Calendar
2) Meeting Notice for CRMC Combined Fishermen’s and Habitat

Advisory Boards Meeting on Thursday, July 26, 2018 at 5:00 p.m.,
URI Coastal Institute Hazards Room

One-Day Event/Entertainment Licenses 
1) Applicant: Jamestown Striper Club

Event: Jamestown Striper Club Kid’s Fishing Derby 
Date: August 11, 2018 
Location: North Reservoir 

2) Applicant: Jamestown Yacht Club
Event: Annual Fools’ Rules Regatta 
Date: August 18, 2018 
Location: East Ferry Beach 

3) Applicant: Rhode Island Turnpike and Bridge Authority
Event: Four Bridges Ride 
Date: September 16, 2018 
Location: Route 138 

4) Applicant: Rhode Island Turnpike and Bridge Authority
Event: Citizens Bank Pell Bridge Run 
Date: October 21, 2018 
Location: East Shore Road/Freebody Drive/Pell Bridge 

Contract extension for information technology products and services with 
Conduent Enterprise Solutions, LLC for Town Clerk’s Office land evidence 
and cashiering system and authorization for signing by Town Administrator 
Finance Director’s Report 

XII. COMMUNICATIONS, PETITIONS, AND PROCLAMATIONS AND
RESOLUTIONS FROM OTHER RHODE ISLAND CITIES AND TOWNS 

The Communications from Ms. Bernardo’s 5th Grade students addressing important 
environmental and social issues were noted. Vice President White stated he neglected to 
submit his granddaughter Ayla White’s letter and it will be included on the August agenda. 
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A motion was made by Councilor Dickinson with second by Councilor Meagher              
to receive the Communications, Proclamations and Resolutions from other RI cities 
and towns. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, 
Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.   

The Communications, Resolutions and Proclamations from other RI cities and towns 
received consists of the following:  

Communications 
1) Invitation of Attorney General Peter Kilmartin to 2018 Open

Government Summit on Friday, July 27, 2018, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00
noon, Roger William University School of Law, Bristol

2) Letter of RI Interlocal Risk Management Trust Property/Liability
Claims Manager Paul F. Dutra, Esq. announcing $1,000 contribution
as financial support for Jamestown Police Department participation
in the In-State Accreditation Program

3) Memorandum of Jamestown Shores Association President Ann
Gagnon re: concerns for our water supply

4) Letter of 5th Grade student Tabatha Gooding requesting Town
Council support for a plastic straw ban in Jamestown

5) Letter of 5th Grade student Kaleil Soya requesting Town Council
support for a ban on neonicotinoids (insecticide) that are harmful to
bees

6) Letter of 5th Grade student Mackenzie McCarthy urging the Town
Council to address the serious animal waste issue and provide
biodegradable dog waste bags and disposal receptacles

7) Letter of 5th Grade student Jane Kennedy requesting Town Council
support for a plastic straw ban in Jamestown

8) Letter of 5th Grade student Gwyneth Silvia requesting Town Council
support for a plastic straw ban in Jamestown

9) Letter of 5th Grade student Clare Carroll urging the Town Council to
address the serious animal waste issue and provide biodegradable
dog waste bags and disposal receptacles

10) Letter of 5th Grade student Eric McInteer requesting Town Council
support for a plastic straw ban in Jamestown

11) Letter of 5th Grade student Jacob Kajmowicz requesting Town
Council support for increasing the age to purchase an smoke
cigarette to 21

12) Letter of 5th Grade student Jordan Parris urging the Town Council to
address the serious animal waste issue and provide biodegradable
dog waste bags and disposal receptacles

13) Letter of Dylan DeLessio urging the Town Council to address the
serious animal waste issue and provide biodegradable dog waste
bags and disposal receptacles

14) Letter of 5th Grade student Ellie Tighe urging the Town Council to
support the sale of rain barrels at a discount price to conserve water
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in Jamestown 
15) Letter of 5th Grade student Avery Shafts urging the Town Council to

address the serious animal waste issue and provide biodegradable
dog waste bags and disposal receptacles

16) Letter of 5th Grade student Caleb Yull requesting Town Council
support for increasing the age to purchase and smoke cigarettes to
26 

17) Letter of 5th Grade student Madison Donnelly requesting Town
Council support for a ban on neonicotinoids that are harmful to bees

18) Letter of 5th Grade student Lillian Smith urging the Town Council
to support the sale of rain barrels at a discount price to conserve
water in Jamestown

19) Letter of 5th Grade student Eve d’Ambrosio requesting Town
Council support for a plastic straw ban in Jamestown

20) Letter of 5th Grade student Calei Bailey requesting Town Council
support for a plastic straw ban in Jamestown

21) Letter of 5th Grade student Matthew DoCouto requesting Town
Council support for increasing the age to purchase and smoke
cigarettes to 21

22) Letter of 5th Grade student Benjamin Cotsonas urging the Town
Council to address the serious animal waste issue and provide
biodegradable dog waste bags and disposal receptacles

23) Letter of 5th Grade student Katherine Magarian requesting Town
Council support for increasing the age to purchase and smoke
cigarettes to 21

24) Letter of 5th Grade student Cassidy Lineberry requesting Town
Council support for a ban on neonicotinoids that are harmful to bees

25) Letter of 5th Grade student Declan Mollis requesting Town Council
support for a plastic straw ban in Jamestown

26) Letter of 5th Grade student Jenna Loomis urging the Town Council
to address the serious animal waste issue and provide biodegradable
dog waste bags and disposal receptacles

27) Letter of 5th Grade student Isabella Simone urging the Town Council
to address the serious animal waste issue and provide biodegradable
dog waste bags and disposal receptacles

Proclamations and Resolutions from other Rhode Island Cities and Towns 
1) Resolution of the Burrillville Town Council in Support of Senate

Bill 2371 Relating to Education – Foundation Level School
Support

2) Resolution of the Scituate School Committee Requesting Support
for House Bill 7200 - $250,000,000 Referendum for School
Construction

XIII. AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING AND FUTURE MEETINGS
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      Cell Tower development in the north end (August) 
Five-year Renewal of the Island Rubbish Recycling Contract 
Town Council/Public use of cell phones at meetings 
Veterans’ Exemptions  
Part-time employee salaries  
EMS Barn Property 

The following items will be added to future agendas as requested: 
· Water supply concerns noted in the Jamestown Shores Association letter (October)
· Fort Getty
· Metering (water) for campsites at Fort Getty (August); Finance Director will

provide information

XIV. EXECUTIVE SESSION
None. 

XV. ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Vice President White with second by Councilor Meagher 
to adjourn. President Trocki, Aye; Vice President White, Aye; Councilor Dickinson, 
Aye; Councilor Meagher, Aye; Councilor Mihaly, Aye.   

The Jamestown Town Council adjourned the regular meeting at 9:38 p.m. 

Attest: 

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, CMC, Town Clerk 

Copies to: Town Council 
Town Administrator 
Finance Director 
Town Solicitor 
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JAMESTOWN SENIORS WORKING GROUP 
April 5, 2018 
As Amended 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

Town Council Member Mary E. Meagher called the meeting of the Jamestown Seniors 
Working Group to order at 3:34 p.m. on Thursday, April 5, 2018 in the Town Council 
Chambers of the Jamestown Town Hall at 93 Narragansett Avenue.   

II. ROLL CALL

Jamestown Seniors Working Group members present: 
Andrew E. Nota, Town Administrator 

Peter D. Ruggiero, Town Solicitor 
Mary E. Meagher, Town Council Member 
Eugene B. Mihaly, Town Council Member 

Ellie Chase, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
Heidi Moon, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
Nancy Beye, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 

Kristen Maccini, Friends Legal Counsel 

Also in attendance: 
Christina D. Collins, Finance Director 

Andrew J. Wade, Parks and Recreation Director 
Betsey Anderson, Senior Coordinator 

Donald Richardson, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
Larry Bartley, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
Thomas Tighe, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, Town Clerk 

III. NEW BUSINESS

A) Committee Positions and Election of the following:
1) Chair; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
2) Co-Chair; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
3) Secretary; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
4) Meeting Days/Times: Determination of meeting schedule dates and

times; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
Town Solicitor Ruggiero noted officers are not needed, no formalities are needed, and the 
Town Clerk shall serve as Clerk. Town Council Member Mary Meagher agrees to serve as 
Chair.   

B) Review of Open Meetings Act and Access to Public Records Act: Town
Solicitor Peter D. Ruggiero
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Solicitor Ruggiero stated this group will be governed by the Open Meetings Act, requiring 
posting of meeting notices a minimum of 48 hours prior to the meeting and keeping 
Minutes, which will be done by the Town Clerk. The OMA is intended to regulate public 
bodies from conducting business outside of the public purview; private organizations are 
not required to follow the OMA.  (All members were provided a copy of the Open Meetings 
Act)  

C) Review of Committee Charge: Town Solicitor Peter D. Ruggiero
Solicitor Ruggiero reviewed the Committee Charge: “Organization, direction and 
interaction between the Town of Jamestown and the Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
concerning the provision of senior services in the Town.” The Town Council vote to 
appoint members to the JSWR was reviewed. The time period for completion of the 
Committee Charge was not specified. Attorney Maccini noted members of the Friends of 
the Jamestown Seniors in attendance who can provide information as needed.   

D) Issues and Concerns as outlined by the Friends of the Jamestown Seniors;
review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote

Chair Meagher read the list of issues of concern to the Friends of the Jamestown Seniors.  
1. Separate Offices for Senior Coordinator and Friends

a. When the Town offered employee status to Friends Executive
Director Ellen Vietri the Town continued to use and effectively
appropriate the office at the Grange without any discussion with the
Friends

b. Bustle of senior activity at the Grange disruptive; issues of privacy,
security, phone calls, messages and voice mail, phone bill, use of
printer and other equipment, Wi-Fi at the Grange

Town Administrator Nota referenced Town staff in attendance who can provide 
information as needed. Discussion involved a recap of events and history of the Executive 
Director/Senior Coordinator position and funding for the Friends organization by the 
Town. Town Administration and staff were unaware any issues existed. Continued 
discussion involved sharing of space issues. Collaboration by Town staff, Friends 
organization and Grange representation can alleviate the sharing of space issues.    

Member Heidi Moon addressed the difference between the fiscal sponsor (Town of 
Jamestown) for the 501c3 corporation Friends of the Jamestown Seniors and funding for 
the Executive Director/Senior Coordinator position. Mr. Nota explained funding provided 
by the Town (taxpayer dollars). Discussion ensued of the history of the Executive Director, 
with Ellen Vietri hired by the Friends in 2014 and transitioned to a Town employee, 
effective January 1, 2016.  

Discussion involved Friends programming, which was operated by volunteers at no cost. 
Member Ellie Chase noted this is not an issue regarding Senior Coordinator Betsey 
Anderson. Discussion involved access to the office at the Grange, boundaries and 
protection of sensitive information, this is the Friends office, and previously no issues 
existed with former Director Vietri as she was hired by the Friends. Discussion involved 
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the Town Administrator’s memorandum regarding operations and procedures. Discussion 
of providing additional office space ensued. The organization Friends of the Jamestown 
Seniors was established in 1989 and renovated the Grange for senior activities, including 
the office space.  

Lengthy discussion ensued of Senior Center programs and their operations and events 
coordination under Recreation Departments and/or other Town Departments in other RI 
communities. Lengthy discussion ensued of Senior organizations/centers under cities and 
towns, activities, needs, and how many are 501(c)3 corporations. This topic is flagged for 
future discussion of needs and where the Senior Center wants to be regarding management 
and operational support/organizational structure. Information will be compiled for the next 
session.  

2. Scheduling, oversight and use of Grange property
a. Scheduling for complementary use
b. Programming issues

i. No senior programs or services provided by Town prior to
2015; all Friends generated;

ii. Details of payment for programs need to be agreed upon.
Town has advertised some Friends programs as Parks and
Recreation Department programs charging fees that Friends
had provided for free

Complementary uses. Events were reviewed, including those by non-senior organizations 
and private events. Rental fees for private events were noted. Discussion ensued of 
coordination of activities/events. 

Discussion ensued of appropriate activities/events at the Grange when Seniors are engaging 
in programs and/or lunch programs and proper coordination of those activities. Review of 
scheduled private activities/events ensued and proper interaction/coordination. Discussion 
ensued of attendance at Friends of the Jamestown Seniors Board Meetings by 
Director/Coordinator, information, and clarifying the role of the Coordinator as a Town 
employee working with a volunteer group (roles and boundaries). The Town as a joint 
lessee insures the building and is legally responsible. Discussion ensued of the viability of 
the 501c3 entity that has donated so much to the Town, stronger collaboration between the 
two entities, and future meeting discussions.    

It was suggested agenda items E) and F) be addressed now 
E) Next Meeting Date
F) Agenda Items for the next and/or future meetings

It was suggested a date/day/time be set for future meetings. After discussion it was 
determined the next meeting is April 19th at 3:30 p.m. Completion of the review of “Senior 
Issues to be Addressed with the Town of Jamestown” will be the agenda content for the 
next meeting. The Town Clerk will coordinate available dates for future meetings for 
review at the next meeting.  



Jamestown Seniors Working Group April 5, 2018 Page 4 of 4 

Meeting continues with Friends Item 2. c. 
c. Kitchen

i. Use
ii. Contract with West Bay – has it been revised without

consultation and notice to Friends?
Town Administrator Nota reviewed the lunch program funded through the State of RI (with 
no contract) with a $3 contribution (for those who can afford to pay), there have been no 
changes to the program, and catering of meals is through West Bay. It was noted the meals 
provided are very good. This issue is resolved.  

d. Custody and management of keys
Ellie Chase noted changing of locks on the Grange building and the number of keys in 
circulation. The locks were changed and 25 security keys ($25 each; cannot be copied) 
ordered. Keys (3) were provided to the Parks and Recreation Director for his staff. Keys 
were provided to the Police Department, Fire Department, AA, Al-Anon, the Church and 
cleaners. The changing of locks/keys was a positive step with total support; better 
coordination would have been helpful. Discussion ensued of the Grange building being left 
unlocked. This issue is resolved.  

Discussion ensued of collaboration to resolve issues and the communications and 
discussions that were exchanged to schedule this session.  

The next meeting is April 19th, with continuation of the issues not covered at this session.  

IV. ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Member Mihaly with second by Member Chase to adjourn. 
Chair Meagher, Aye; Member Chase, Aye; Member Beye, Aye; Member Moon, Aye; 
Member Mihaly, Aye. 

The Jamestown Seniors Working Group meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.  

Attest: 

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, CMC, Town Clerk 

Copies to: Jamestown Seniors Working Group 
Town Administrator 
Town Solicitor 
Friends Legal Counsel 
Finance Director 
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JAMESTOWN SENIORS WORKING GROUP 
April 19, 2018 
As Amended 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Mary Meagher called the meeting of the Jamestown Seniors Working Group to order 
at 3:30 p.m. on Thursday, April 19, 2018 in the Town Council Chambers of the Jamestown 
Town Hall at 93 Narragansett Avenue.   

II. ROLL CALL

Jamestown Seniors Working Group members present: 
Andrew E. Nota, Town Administrator 

Peter D. Ruggiero, Town Solicitor 
Mary E. Meagher, Town Council Member 
Eugene B. Mihaly, Town Council Member 

Ellie Chase, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
Heidi Moon, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
Nancy Beye, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 

Kristen Maccini, Friends Legal Counsel 

Also in attendance: 
Christina D. Collins, Finance Director 

Andrew J. Wade, Parks and Recreation Director 
Betsey Anderson, Senior Coordinator 

Donald Richardson, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 
Thomas Tighe, Friends of the Jamestown Seniors 

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, Town Clerk 

Announcements:  
• The Friends of the Jamestown Seniors Working Group meeting videos are available on

the Town website for anyone who is unable to attend the sessions at: 
http://www.jamestownri.gov/town-government/town-committees/town-committee-s-videos.  

• The Jamestown Press noted Donald Richardson as a Member; he is an Alternate for the Friends
of the Jamestown Seniors. Solicitor Ruggiero noted Mr. Richardson may sit in if a Friends
member is not in attendance and serve as a voting member, as designated by the Friends.

• Open Forum will be added to future agendas.

III. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

http://www.jamestownri.gov/town-government/town-committees/town-committee-s-videos
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A) Issues and Concerns as outlined by the Friends of the Jamestown Seniors;
review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote, continued from the
meeting of April 5, 2018

Town Administrator Nota distributed the “founding documents” for the relationship 
between the Friends of the Jamestown Seniors and the Town of Jamestown including: 

• Town Administrator Nota’s Memorandum of December 15, 2015 re: Senior Center
Consolidation of Services

• Minutes of December 17, 2015 Town Council Meeting re: Jamestown Senior
Services – consolidation of administrative services

• Town Administrator Nota’s Report of February 1, 2016 re: Senior Services
Program Update

• Recreation Director Wade’s Memorandum of August 22, 2016 re: Senior
Coordinator Responsibilities February 16, 2016

These documents explain the history of the consolidation of services and are the primary 
documents that are helpful to use as a baseline.  

Larger Issue:  
• What do the Friends want the relationship to be?
• What does the Town see as the role of the Friends?

The December 17, 2015 Town Council Meeting Minutes reflect the Friends seeking 
assistance from the Town and the Town seeing it as a consolidation. What is the assistance 
the Friends were seeking and what does the Town means by consolidation? The terms of 
the relationship were not articulated.     

Heidi Moon read her prepared letter, outlining a history of the Friends of the Jamestown 
Seniors organization, the Grange facility, and the Senior Coordinator’s position. 
Discussion ensued of the North Kingstown Senior Center and their operations.  

Discussion ensued of the Conanicut Grange lease. Town Administrator Nota referenced 
his discussion with Bob Sutton and Mr. Sutton’s statement that he has no interest in 
revising or renegotiating the lease. As a representative of the Grange (Grange Master) he 
is comfortable with the two organizations involved and felt the relationship protects the 
Grange and its asset for the community and the seniors, and offered his services as a 
resource.  

Discussion ensued of the assistance sought by the Friends and the relationship with the 
Senior Coordinator, who became an employee of the Town, and the benefit of 
consolidation in costs savings, including insurance. The memorandum of Recreation 
Director Wade outlines the responsibilities of the Senior Coordinator and the Friends of 
the Jamestown Seniors. Mr. Nota offered to provide any and all documents outlining the 
relationship and memorializing the transition. Discussion ensued of the job description for 
the Senior Coordinator and the screening and hiring process. Discussion ensued of the 
Council Liaison to the Friends and the Liaison’s appointment as a member of the Board of 
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the Friends of the Jamestown Seniors. Mr. Nota outlined the impetus for the consolidation, 
which was management of employee services. The 2013 study by the Collins Center 
recommended the merger of senior services with the Parks and Recreation Department, 
and the Council at that time felt it was a good idea.  Discussion ensued of the Friends Board 
and their understanding of the consolidation of services and the relationship with the Town. 

Solicitor Ruggiero commented on the Town’s assumption of the relationship and the 
operation of senior services. Discussion ensued of the Friends reviewing the relationship 
and what it should be. Legal Counsel Maccini noted the issue of the Senior Coordinator 
position and its transition. Chair Meagher noted the issues that were resolved at the April 
5th meeting. This session will now proceed to the next items on the list for discussion. 

3. Grant Applications and Distribution Entity
a. Who applies –History of Friends having applied, i.e. CDBG, Sen.

Paiva-Weed and Rep. Ruggiero
b. Distribution Recipient: to Friends directly? To Town, earmarked for

Friends?
4. Specific Project at the Property that were budgeted

a. Downstairs floor $20,000 (2017-2018 Budget)
b. Air conditioning, Sound-proofing $20,000 (2018-2019 budget)

Work has not been done and funds continue to be held by the Town.
Further Grant money obtained by the Friends organization

c. $8,000 Community Development Block Grant to fix pipes also
being held back by the Town

Friends Member Ellie Chase reviewed past grant applications to the RI Foundation and 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) for repairs to the plumbing, with $8,000 
awarded. Discussion ensued of the plumbing repair and upgrade. Mr. Nota explained the 
CDBG grant award for modernization of the plumbing and the extent of repairs required. 
Public Works Director Michael Gray recommended proceeding with the two projects 
simultaneously to minimize disruption of the Senior Center activities, and the work can be 
completed in one week. Only municipalities can apply for CDBG grants, and that is why 
such applications are filed by the Town with the Friends as the sub-applicant. The plumbing 
project and flooring project would have to go out to bid. The money is available for both 
projects, and once the bids are awarded the project can proceed, with Town staff 
performing part of the work. Including funding in the upcoming budget, there will be 
$63,000 available for completion of building upgrades that include HVAC, flooring, 
ceiling and plumbing.  

Discussion ensued of Legislative grants. Finance Director Collins reviewed the history of 
grant applications and assistance provided by the Finance Department. Discussion ensued 
of the need for handicapped-accessible doors at the Grange. Discussion ensued of 
conversations between Town staff and representatives of the Friends re: flooring for the 
lower level of the Grange building with product recommendations. Discussion ensued of 
appropriate flooring materials for the project, with consent for the flooring choice from the 
Conanicut Grange, and having a sub-committee for the flooring project.  
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5. Van
The Town asked to use the Friends organizations 501c3 status to obtain a
grant to purchase a 15 passenger van. The grant application was successful,
and the Friends separately raised more funds. The Town was able to
purchase the van. Subsequently, the Town advised the Friends they would
need to pay a portion of the cost of insurance, fuel and driver. Terms and
conditions for this were discussed between the Town and the Friends.

Mr. Nota explained funding in past Town budgets for the van – a total of $55,000; the van 
cost $47,850 as follows: $41,330 Capital Funds; $5,000 grant from Bank Newport (for 
501c3 Friends); $1,520 raised by the Seniors and Teen Center. The balance was used to 
purchase a van for the Litter Corp. Funds are budgeted in Recreation and Senior Services 
for drivers and vehicle maintenance.   

Discussion ensued of use for the van – transporting students from the Lawn School to the 
Teen Center, summer field trips, and to aid in adult transportation (Historical Society), 
Senior Center trips and activities. The van is available for Meal Site transportation (no 
interest for this service to date). Discussion ensued of who is eligible to drive the van for 
activities and events. This completes discussion of the list of issues to be addressed. 

IV. NEW BUSINESS

A) Approval of Minutes; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
1) April 5, 2018

B) Set meeting schedule – day/date/time; review, discussion and/or potential
action and/or vote

Discussion ensued of Working Group members’ schedules and availability to meet for 
further discussion of the relationship between the Town and Friends of the Jamestown 
Seniors. The Friends will review and compile information; the Town Administrator will 
review and compile information for the next session.  

The meeting is opened to Public Comment.  
Parks and Recreation Director Wade stated his appreciation for the Friends and the seniors 
in Jamestown.  

Jean Britton addressed the issue of sprinklers at the Grange building (Senior Center). The 
Fire Marshall stated due to the building capacity and ease of entrance and egress, sprinklers 
are not mandated. Discussion ensued of the elevator capacity.  

Anita Girard stated definition of programs, services, activities and field trips are needed. 
References to programs and sessions that direct seniors where to go for information and 
how to differentiate between social services, assistance with understanding the concept of 
aging in community, and sessions that help seniors navigate healthcare issues, including 
insurance and options available to seniors are needed. Discussion continued.  
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Mr. Nota stated Senior Coordinator Betsey Anderson has been working on this issue.  

Elizabeth Richter would like the Coordinator to be in her own department in the Town 
Hall. There is so much information coming in all the time and she needs to be in a location 
where she can speak with professionals and specialists on the state and federal level, in her 
opinion.  

Chair Meagher noted her appreciation for the work of this committee, Mr. Wade, and staff 
at the Senior Center, and she has confidence we will get someplace.   

V. ADJOURNMENT 

A motion was made by Member Mihaly with second by Member Chase to adjourn. 
Chair Meagher, Aye; Member Chase, Aye; Member Beye, Aye; Member Moon, Aye; 
Member Mihaly, Aye. 

The Jamestown Seniors Working Group meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.  

Attest: 

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, CMC, Town Clerk 

Copies to: Jamestown Seniors Working Group 
Town Administrator 
Town Solicitor 
Friends Legal Counsel 
Finance Director 
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JAMESTOWN ZONING BOARD OF REVIEW 

 

Minutes of the June 26, 2018 Meeting 

 

 

A regular meeting of the Jamestown Zoning Board of Review was held 

at the Jamestown Town Hall, 93 Narragansett Avenue.  The Chairman 

called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  The clerk called the 

roll and noted the following members present: 

 

Richard Boren, Chair 

Joseph Logan, Vice-Chair 

Dean Wagner, Member 

Terence Livingston, Member 

Edward Gromada, Member 

Marcy Coleman, 1st Alt. 

Judith Bell, 2
nd
 Alt. 

 

 

Also present:       Brenda Hanna, Stenographer 

Chris Costa, Zoning Officer 

Pat Westall, Zoning Clerk 

David Petrarca, Counsel 

 

 

MINUTES 

 

Minutes of May 22, 2018 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Logan and seconded by Terence 

Livingston to accept the minutes of the May 22, 2018 meeting as 

presented. 

 

The motion carried by a vote of 5 –0. 

 

Richard Boren, Joseph Logan, Dean Wagner, Terence Livingston and 

Edward Gromada voted in favor of the motion. 

 

Marcy Coleman and Judith Bell were not seated and Lisa Hough was 

absent. 

 

 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

There was no correspondence from A. Louis Mariorenzi.   
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Mariorenzi 

 

A motion was made by Terence Livingston and seconded by Joseph Logan 

to continue the application of A. Louis Mariorenzi to the July 24, 

2018 meeting. 

 

The motion carried by a vote of 5 –0. 

 

Richard Boren, Joseph Logan, Dean Wagner, Terence Livingston and 

Edward Gromada voted in favor of the motion. 

 

Marcy Coleman and Judith Bell were not seated and Lisa Hough was 

absent. 

 

 

HAMLIN 

 

An e-mail from Kris Hamlin requesting her application be continued 

to the July 24, 2018 meeting. 

 

An e-mail from Rachelle R. Green, who represents abutters, 

requesting the Hamlin application be continued to the August 

meeting. 

 

 

A motion was made by Marcy Coleman and seconded by Terence 

Livingston to continue both Hamlin appeals to the July 24, 2018 

meeting. 

 

The motion carried by a vote of 5 –0. 

 

Richard Boren, Joseph Logan, Terence Livingston, Edward Gromada 

and Marcy Coleman voted in favor of the motion. 

 

Dean Wagner was recused and Judith Bell was not seated and Lisa 

Hough was absent. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Cabral 15/268  

 

A motion was made by Terence Livingston and seconded by Richard 

Boren to grant the request of Michael Cabral (David & Janice 

Martin, owner), whose property is located at Garboard St. & 

Stanchion Ave., and further identified as Assessor’s Plat 15, Lot 

268 for a special use permit from Article 3, Section 82-314C, High 
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Groundwater Sub district “A” Article 6, Section 82-600, & 602 A & 

B, Special Use Permit to construct a single family dwelling with 

detached garage. Install OWTS and well.  

 

This Board has determined that this application does satisfy the 

requirements of ARTICLE 6, SECTIONS 600 and 602. 
 
This Special Use Permit is granted with the following 

restriction/condition(s): 

 

This project must be constructed in strict accordance with the 

site and building plans duly approved by this Board. 

 

The applicant shall abide by the recommended condition of approval 

for both lots by the Planning Board – Three bedroom dwelling only 

shall be constructed on lots 268 & 278. 

 

This motion is based on the following findings of fact: 

 

1. Said property is located in a R40 zone and contains 14,400 

sq. ft. 

2. The applicant is proposing to construct a 1713 sq. ft. 

dwelling on lot 268. 

3. The applicant is proposing to construct a 1727 sq. ft. 

dwelling on lot 278. 

4. Testimony in lot 268 is incorporated in this decision. 

5. The dwelling in lots 268 & 278 application was for 3 bedroom 

dwellings. 

6. Impervious coverage on both lots is 11.99%. 

7. There were neighbors who objected and stated they were 

unable to hire an expert to support their position. 

8. The Town’s engineer, Jean Lambert opined that in her 

professional judgement the request for development within 

82-314 have been met. 

 

The motion carried by a vote of 5 –0. 

 

Richard Boren, Joseph Logan, Dean Wagner, Terence Livingston and 

Edward Gromada voted in favor of the motion. 

 

Marcy Coleman and Judith Bell were not seated and Lisa Hough was 

absent. 
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Cabral (15/278) 

 

A motion was made by Terence Livingston and seconded by Richard 

Boren to grant the request of Michael Cabral (David Martin, 

owner), whose property is located at Backstay St. & Stanchion 

Ave., and further identified as Assessor’s Plat 15, Lot 278 for a 

special use permit from Article 3, Section 82-314C, High 

Groundwater Sub district “A” Article 6, Section 82-600, & 602 A & 

B, Special Use Permit to construct a single family dwelling with 

detached garage. Install OWTS and well. 

   

This Board has determined that this application does satisfy the 

requirements of ARTICLE 6, SECTIONS 600 and 602. 
 
This Special Use Permit is granted with the following 

restriction/condition(s): 

 

This project must be constructed in strict accordance with the 

site and building plans duly approved by this Board. 

 

The applicant shall abide by the recommended condition of approval 

for both lots by the Planning Board – Three bedroom dwelling only 

shall be constructed on lots 268 & 278. 

 

This motion is based on the following findings of fact: 

 

1. Said property is located in a R40 zone and contains 14,400 

sq. ft. 

2. The applicant is proposing to construct a 1713 sq. ft. 

dwelling on lot 268. 

3. The applicant is proposing to construct a 1727 sq. ft. 

dwelling on lot 278. 

4. Testimony in lot 268 is incorporated in this decision. 

5. The dwelling in lots 268 & 278 application was for 3 bedroom 

dwellings. 

6. Impervious coverage on both lots is 11.99%. 

7. There were neighbors who objected and stated they were 

unable to hire an expert to support their position. 

8. The Town’s engineer, Jean Lambert opined that in her 

professional judgement the request for development within 

82-314 have been met. 

 

The motion carried by a vote of 5 –0. 

 

Richard Boren, Joseph Logan, Dean Wagner, Terence Livingston and 

Edward Gromada voted in favor of the motion. 
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Marcy Coleman and Judith Bell were not seated and Lisa Hough was 

absent. 

  

 

Kelly 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Logan and seconded by Edward Gromada 

to grant the request of Thomas Kelly, whose property is located at 

Neptune St., and further identified as Assessor’s Plat 5, Lot 219 

for a Special Use Permit from Article 3, Section 82-314C, High 

Ground Water District A, Article 6, Section 82-600 & 601, Special 

Use Permit to construct a single family dwelling and install an 

OWTS.  

 

This Board has determined that this application does satisfy the 

requirements of ARTICLE 6, SECTIONS 600 and 602. 

 
This Special Use Permit is granted with the following 

restriction/condition(s): 

 

This project must be constructed in strict accordance with the 

site and building plans duly approved by this Board. 

 

The recommended conditions of approval cited in the May 3, 2018 

memo of the Planning Commission must be adhered to.  Only 2 

bedrooms are approved. 

 

This motion is based on the following findings of fact: 

 

1. Said property is located in a R40 zone and contains 7,405 

sq. ft. 

2. Approval was recommended by the Planning Commission. 

3. Expert testimony established that the requirements of the 

ordinance are satisfied. 

4. One neighbor spoke in opposition but did not offer any 

expert testimony in support. 

 

The motion carried by a vote of 5 –0. 

 

Richard Boren, Joseph Logan, Dean Wagner, Terence Livingston and 

Edward Gromada voted in favor of the motion. 

 

Marcy Coleman and Judith Bell were not seated and Lisa Hough was 

absent. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

 

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 8:10 p.m. 

 

The motion carried unanimously. 



    

              State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations  

 Coastal Resources Management Council                   (401) 783-3370 

 Oliver H. Stedman Government Center            Fax (401) 783-3767 

 4808 Tower Hill Road, Suite 116 

 Wakefield, RI 02879-1900   

   

 

 

AUGUST 2018 CALENDAR 
 

 

 

Friday, August 24 Administrative Fine Hearings.  CRMC Conference 
Room, Oliver Stedman Government Center, 4808 Tower 
Hill Road, Wakefield, RI. 

 9:30 a.m. 
 
 
Monday, August 27 Fishermen’s & Habitat Advisory Boards Meeting.  URI 

Coastal Institute Hazards Room, Bay Campus, South 
Ferry Road, Narragansett, RI. 

 5:00 p.m. 
 
 

Tuesday, August 28 Policy & Planning Subcommittee Meeting.  Cervenka 
Green Ducharme Antonelli, LLC; 235 Promenade Street, 
Suite 47; Providence, RI. 

  4:00 p.m. 
 

 

Tuesday, August 28 ROW Subcommittee Meeting. Administration Building, 
Conference Room A, One Capitol Hill, Providence, RI. 

 5:45 p.m. 
 
 
Tuesday, August 28 Semimonthly Meeting. Administration Bldg, Conference 

Rm A, One Capitol Hill, Providence, RI. 
 6:00 p.m. 

 
 
 

 

Individuals requesting interpreter services for the hearing impaired for any of the above meetings 

must notify the Council office at (783-3370) 72-hours in advance of the meeting date. 

 

 

/lat 



Town of Jamestown as an abutter. 
 
Town property: Plat 15, Lot 140 
 
 

TOWN OF JAMESTOWN 
 

NOTICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE DECISION 
 

An application for modification has been submitted to the Zoning Enforcement Officer, 
pursuant to Article 6, Section 609 of the Jamestown Zoning Ordinance.  The Zoning 
Enforcement Officer has decided that the request is consistent with the requirements of 
609.  You have the right to file a written objection to this determination and, if timely 
filed, the request for modification shall be denied.  If no written objections are received 
within thirty (30) days of July 26, 2018 the modification shall be granted. 
 
Application of Mark & Donna Hemphill, whose property is located at 120 Garboard St., 
and further identified as Assessor’s Plat 15, Lots 173 & 174, for a variance from Article 
3, Table 3.2 (District Dimensional Regulations)to construct a 24’ x 26’ garage 11’3” 
from the side (Garboard) lot line, 15’ being required. Said property is located in a RR80 
zone and contains 14,400 sq. ft. 
 

BY ORDER OF THE ZONING OFFICER 
Chris N. Costa 

93 Narragansett Avenue 
Jamestown, RI 02835 

 



















JAMESTOWN HOUSING AUTHORITY 
Board of Commissioners 
Cordially invite you to attend their annual 
summer cookout in celebration of the 

JHA 50th 
Anniversary 
DATE 
Friday August 24, 2018 12:00 noon 

45 Pemberton Avenue 
Jamestown 

Please R.S.V.P. by  August 21, 2018 to 
JHA 401-423-1561 



From: Peter Leary
To: Cheryl Fernstrom
Subject: Fwd: Support of Federal Immigration Policy Date: Thursday, July 19, 2018 2:46:42 PM

Dear Ms. Fernstrom:  
Chief Mello suggested that I pass along the following message to Council Members through your 
office. Kindly pass along and thank you for your assistance. P. Leary 

From: Chief Edward Mello <emello@jamestownri.net> 
Peter 
I have expressed my concerns, many of which seem similar as yours in writing and via testimony 
before the Town Council. It is however important that the TC members hear from residents 
regarding this matter. I would suggest that you forward your concerns to them via the Town Clerk. 
Thank you for your input. 
Respectfully 

Edward A. Mello 
Chief of Police 
Jamestown Police Department 
250 Conanicus Avenue Jamestown RI 02835 
phone: 401-423-1212 fax: 401-423-9648 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Peter Leary <pelkl@cox.net>  
Sent: Thursday, July 19, 2018 1:06 PM 
To: Chief Edward Mello <emello@jamestownri.net> 
Subject: Support of Federal Immigration Policy 

Dear Chief Mello: As you are no doubt aware The Civil Liberties Union is trying to convince 
Jamestown Council Members to flaunt federal law, the law of the land, including prohibiting police 
from stopping, questioning, interrogating, investigating or arresting suspects solely based on their 
immigration status. In effect, they wish to make Jamestown a sanctuary town. This does not sit well 
with many residents who abide by the law and do not want illegal immigrants flocking to this 
community to avoid scrutiny. If this ordinance is adopted the police will be greatly handcuffed as they 
attempt to promote law and order. Harboring illegals is a federal offense. Entering the USA illegally is 
a federal offense. If Jamestown becomes a haven for illegal immigrants, there is a distinct possibility 
all sorts of crime will increase, the town will be subject to lawsuits that will greatly affect the pocket 
book, and town administrators in serious conflict with federal law. I assume that you have a good 
handle on what is at stake here. I expect that the Jamestown Police Department will oppose these 
misguided attempts to handcuff your department from doing its sworn duty, which is to uphold the law 
of the land. Perhaps you can be the voice of reason and convince the Town Council that by adopting 
any measure that is in conflict with federal law they are inviting a host of problems that will reflect 
badly on your Department and the community. Thanking you in advance for your intervention and 
interest I remain:  
Sincerely:  
Peter Leary, Retired Massachusetts State Parole Officer and Special State Police Officer   
Jamestown Resident for 31 years. Tel: 401-787-4681 









August 8, 2018

State of Rhode Island Consolidated Annual 
Performance & Evaluation Report 

PUBLIC HEARING:
Wednesday, August 29, 2018 | 5:00 p.m.

R.I. Department of Administration | Conference Room B, 2nd floor
One Capitol Hill, Providence

The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) requires 
that jurisdictions receiving funds through Community Planning and 
Development (CPD) programs adopt an annual action plan that summarizes 
the jurisdiction’s approach toward addressing community planning and 
development needs and priorities, and that the jurisdiction’s progress 
toward meeting those goals is described in an annual report. The 2017 
Consolidated Annual Performance & Evaluation Report (CAPER), for which 
the State of Rhode Island Office of Housing and Community Development 
and RIHousing take joint responsibility, sets forth the use of federal funds 
for the July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 program year. The CAPER includes a 
detailed outline of spending on state and federal housing and community 
development activities for the program year. A public hearing outlining 
information contained in the report has been scheduled for Wednesday, 
August 29, 2018 at 5:00pm.

COMMENT PERIOD:
The document will be available for review beginning on August 22, 2018 at 
www.rihousing.com (click on “Newsroom”) and www.ohcd.ri.gov. 
Comments will be accepted through September 21, 2018. Please address 
comments to Alison Neirinckx, RIHousing, 44 Washington Street, 
Providence, R.I. 02903, or by email to aneirinckx@rihousing.com. 



For more information, please contact Alison Neirinckx:
(401) 457-1149 or aneirinckx@rihousing.com

Click HERE to see our 2017 annual report. 

Stay connected with us:

RIHousing | 44 Washington St., Providence, RI 02903-1362 



Thinking about Solar Panels on Your Home to Save on Electricity? Learn 
More……   

SOLAR 101 Wednesday Aug. 22nd 6:30pm-8 at Jamestown Art Center 

As a champion of renewable energy and the sponsor of the legislation, please 

join me to learn if your home or business is a good fit for solar. 

“My legislation two years ago allows home owners  3rd party financing for solar 

panels,” says Representative Deborah Ruggiero (D-Jamestown/Middletown), “ 

and the legislation now exempts residential solar systems from local taxes,” 

Representatives will be on hand to answer your questions on ‘going solar’. 

SOLARIZE JAMESTOWN is in its 13th week and has a month to go before the 

program deadline.  Learn the process and requirements of installing a rooftop 

solar system.  Find out if your home or business is good for solar. 

· Lisa Bryer, Jamestown Town Planner

· Chris Kearns, Office of Energy Resources

· Doug Sabetti, Newport Solar, the town’s chosen installer

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 22nd, 6:30pm-8pm, JAMESTOWN ARTS CENTER, 
18 Valley Street, Jamestown.  


	Town Council Meeting Agenda for Monday, August 20, 2018 at 6:30 PM
	I. ROLL CALL
	II. CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
	III. TOWN COUNCIL SITTING AS THE BOARD OF WATER AND SEWER COMMISSIONERS
	A) Approval of Minutes; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	1) July 16, 2018 (regular meeting)

	B) Open Forum
	1) Scheduled request to address
	2) Non-scheduled request to address

	C) Report of Town Officials - Status Reports; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	1)       Pumping Report
	2)  Town Projects Reports
	a) Town Wells
	b) Water Treatment Plant
	c) Transfer Pumping/Reservoir
	d) Distribution System
	e) Wastewater Treatment Facility

	3) Finance Director’s Report

	D) Unfinished Business
	1) Water Resources Protection Committee – membership and focus, as requested by Councilor Meagher; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote

	E) New Business
	1) Fort Getty Campground: Metering of water usage at campsites, as requested by Councilor Dickinson; review discussion and/or potential action and/or vote


	IV. ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS, ANNOUNCEMENTS, PRESENTATIONS, RESOLUTIONS AND PROCLAMATIONS
	V. PUBLIC HEARINGS, LICENSES AND PERMITS
	VI. OPEN FORUM
	A) Scheduled request to address
	B) Non-scheduled request to address

	VII. COUNCIL, ADMINISTRATOR, SOLICITOR,      COMMISSION/COMMITTEE COMMENTS & REPORTS
	A) Town Administrator’s Report: Andrew E. Nota
	1) Jamestown Golf Course update
	2) State Aid FY2018 Revised and FY2019 Enacted for the Town of Jamestown
	3) Island Rubbish Contract Renewal
	4) Final Overview of FY2019 State Budget as Enacted
	5) RI Interlocal Risk Management Trust Loss Prevention Training Schedule
	6) Building Code Commission Establishes Statewide Building Permit Fees


	VIII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
	A) Upcoming Meetings and Sessions – dates and times
	1) Scheduling of public informational session for Golf Course, Library and School Bonds; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	2) Town Council Meeting Schedule; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	a) September meeting schedule



	IX. NEW BUSINESS
	A) Donation of Diepenbrock Sculpture to the Town of Jamestown for placement at East Ferry, as requested by Councilor Mihaly; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	B) Cell Tower development in the north end: IT Consultant Michael Glier; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	C) Award of Bid: Jamestown Fire Department Rescue Boat Outboard Motors for One (1) F225XCA and One (1) LF225XCA 25” Shaft Yamaha four-stroke outboard motors to repower the 2008 28’ Protector Rescue Boat, with Yamaha OEM Equipment and Rigging and Two (...
	D) Town–owned Lots in the Jamestown Shores (34) to be placed under the Conanicut Island Land Trust Conservation Easement for preservation, as requested by the Jamestown Conservation Commission; review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	1) Memorandum of Town Planner Lisa Bryer
	2) Photographs and Maps of Proposed Conservation Easements in the Jamestown Shores
	3) 2012 Conservation Easement


	X. ORDINANCES, APPOINTMENTS, VACANCIES AND EXPIRING TERMS
	A) Appointments, Vacancies and Expiring Terms
	1) Jamestown Fire Department Compensation Committee (Two vacancies with three-year term ending dates of May 31, 2021; Fire Department Representative and Citizen-at-Large Representative); duly advertised; review, discussion and/or potential action and/...
	a) Letter of interest for reappointment
	i) Ron Barber (Fire Department Representative)


	2) Jamestown Zoning Board of Review (One vacancy with an unexpired five-year term ending date of December 31, 2018); review, discussion and/or potential action and/or vote
	a) Letter of resignation
	i) Joseph Logan

	b) Appointment of 1st Alternate to Member for the unexpired term to December 31, 2018
	i) Marcy Coleman

	c) Appointment of 2nd Alternate to 1st Alternate for the unexpired term to December 31, 2018
	i) Judith Bell

	d) Appointment of 3rd Alternate to 2nd Alternate for the unexpired term to December 31, 2018
	i) Lisa Hough




	XI. CONSENT AGENDA
	A) Adoption of Town Council Minutes
	1) July 16, 2018 (regular meeting)
	2) August 8, 2018 (special meeting) 

	B) Minutes of Town Boards/Commissions/Committees
	1) Jamestown Seniors Working Group (04/05/2018)
	2) Jamestown Seniors Working Group (04/19/2018)
	3) Jamestown Zoning Board of Review (06/26/2018)

	C) CRMC Notices
	1) August 2018 Calendar

	D) Abutter Notification
	1) Notice of Proposed Administrative Decision:  An application for modification has been submitted to the Zoning Enforcement Officer, pursuant to Article 6, Section 609 of the Jamestown Zoning Ordinance. The Zoning Enforcement Officer has decided that...

	E) Event/Entertainment License Applications
	1) Applicant: Jamestown Police Department
	2) Applicant: Arthur H. Washburn, Jr.

	F) Vendor/Peddler License Application
	1) Applicant: Rebecca Madeiro


	XII. COMMUNICATIONS, PETITIONS, AND PROCLAMATIONS AND RESOLUTIONS FROM OTHER RHODE ISLAND CITIES AND TOWNS
	A) Communications
	1) Letter of 5th Grade student Ayla White requesting Town Council support to change the age to buy cigarettes from 18 to 21
	2) Invitation of Jamestown Housing Authority to Board of Commissioners Annual Summer Cookout and 50th Anniversary Celebration on August 24, 2018
	3) Email of Peter Leary in support of the Federal Immigration Policy
	4) Letter of Josephine Rafanelli in support of an Immigration Protection Ordinance
	5) Letter of RIDOT announcing extension of comment period and scheduled public hearings for Environmental Assessment of Toll Locations on Routes I-95, I-195, US 6, and RI 146 to August 21, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. (see letter for public hearing locations)
	6) Public Hearing announcement of RI Housing re: 2017 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report on Wednesday, August 29, 2018 at 5:00 p.m., RI Department of Administration Conference Room B, One Capitol Hill, Providence
	7) Announcement of Public Information Session “Solar 101” to learn the process and requirements for installing a rooftop solar system at your home or business on Wednesday, August 22nd, 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m., Jamestown Arts Center, 18 Valley Street, ...


	XIII. AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING AND FUTURE MEETINGS
	A) Veterans’ Exemptions
	B) Part-time employee salaries
	C) Town Council/Public use of cell phones at meetings
	D) EMS Barn Property
	E) Safe Routes to School
	F) Abandonment of Bell Lane
	G) Jamestown Seniors Working Group Update (September 4)
	H) Fort Getty Program Discussion (September 17)
	I) Approval of Five-year Renewal of the Island Rubbish Recycling Contract (September)
	J) Fort Getty Utility Impacts (September)
	K) Water supply concerns in the Jamestown Shores (October)

	XIV. EXECUTIVE SESSION
	XV. ADJOURNMENT




